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Steve Sondergaard, J.D., professor of 
criminal justice, was recently elected to 
represent District Three at the Ohio State 
Bar Association Council of Delegates for a 
two-year term commencing July 1, 2015. 
District Three is comprised of Williams, 

Hancock, Henry, Wood and Fulton 
counties.

Dr. Todd Comer, professor of English, 
participated earlier this year in two 
academic conferences, “The Disabled 

Jackson’s The Lord of the Rings,” 

Culture Association, April 16-19, 2014, 

Rim, and the Erasure of Birth,” the Ray 
Browne Conference on Cultural and 
Critical Studies, Feb. 21-23, 2014, in 

Culture Association, Oct. 3-5, 2014, in 
Indianapolis. In addition, Todd is now 

Studies in the 
Humanities:
aspx?id=41023.

St. John United Church of Christ recently 
honored Carolyn Small for her many 

organist. Carolyn, professor emerita of 

years.

Chelsea Ludeman ’14
year graduate assistant at DC, was 
named the 2014 Heartland Collegiate 
Athletic Conference Woman of the Year 
at the same time that her grandmother, 

was recognized as the 2014 Henry 
County Senior of the Year. Chelsea told 
the Northwest-Signal that it was her 
grandmother who encouraged her to 

leadership roles.

It’s been a busy year for Dr. Doug Kane,
associate professor of biology. He 

Ohio Journal as part of a panel discussing 
“Harmful Algal Blooms and the Toledo 
Water Crisis.” The program is in 

to Columbus for statewide distribution on 
The Ohio Channel. 

Club on “The Toledo Water Crisis and 
Harmful Algal Blooms” as part of their 
weekly speaker series.  Further, restoration 
ecology senior Alison Rifenburgh
presented a poster titled “Water Quality 

Forum Conference, Oregon, Ohio (

binational-public-forum-conference-
sept-26-27-2014

Washington Symposium, Washington 
D.C. (

)
with Dr. Kane and Stephanie Singer of the 

co-authors.

Dr. Kane was featured in a front-page 
article in The Crescent-News regarding
the Toledo water crisis and its links to 
nutrients entering Lake Erie from the 

). Further, he is also featured in a 
press release about the Toledo water crisis 
on the International Association for Great 
Lakes Research (IAGLR) website (

pdf

of Toledo graduate student) Phoenix
Golnick is pictured sampling the algal 
bloom in this press release. On a lighter 
note, Doug is also mentioned as “dropping 
the puck” for the annual Defy Cup 

between U.S. and Canadian scientists at 
the Annual Conference on Great Lakes 
Research held in Hamilton, Ontario in 

.”

Earlier this year, Dr. Kane 

Association for Great Lakes Research 
(IAGLR) at the 57th Conference on 

phosphorus dynamics in two of Lake 

conducted with scientists from The Ohio 

of Wildlife. For more information on the 

.

He was also recently elected a Fellow of 
The Ohio Academy of Science. Kane joins 

contributions to society.” To see a list of 

. He will be recognized for 

Ohio Academy of Science next April.

Further, Dr. Kane has just had two peer-

piece published in the Journal of Great 
Lakes Research. These articles are a part 
of a special section of the most recent 
issue of the journal titled “Lake Erie: 
From watersheds to open water” for which 
Doug was a special guest Associate Editor. 
These three articles are collaborations 
with researchers from The Ohio State 

.
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